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Next Southglenn 
Civic Association 

Board Meeting
Wed., July 16th, 7 p.m. 

at St. Tim’s

SGCA 
Calendar of Events

SGCA meeting 07/16, 7pm @ St. Tim’s
Fun Fest - 8/5, 5:30pm @ Clarkson Park

Fun Fest is 
Tuesday, August 5th

Dale Rottschafer, Treasurer
 In conjunction with National Night Out, 
this year’s SGCA Fun Fest at Clarkson 
Park will be on Tuesday, August 5th from 
5:30 to dark. Every year attendance at this 
event surpasses the previous year. We are 
so thrilled with the way this community 
is coming together, and that people want 
to bring guests to our events to showcase 
our neighborhood. We do need to make 
sure that we have ample funds to cover 
expenses incurred for fun fest, in addi-
tion to being able to finance all of the 
other community activities brought to 
you by the SGCA. As such, while 
everyone is welcome to come out and 
enjoy all of the activities and the com-
pany of our residents and guests at 
Fun Fest, for those wanting to enjoy 
a meal we will be verifying/collecting 
$5/adult for non-Southglenn residents. 
It’s a small price to pay to invest in our 
neighborhood. Turn on your porch light, 
lock your front door, leave Fido in charge 
at home, and come join us at the park!

We Are on Facebook!
Like us on Facebook:

www.Facebook.com/SGCivicAssoc

Join us on Southglenn.Nextdoor.com

Dorothy’s Corner
Dorothy Mauro, Outgoing Chairperson 
 At our June meeting, the SGCA elected officers. Linda Nixon is the new 
Chairperson, with Susie Elmer as Vice Chair. Dora Cash will continue as Secretary 
and Dale Rottschafer will continue as Treasurer. Sue Seitz will serve as Historian. 
I have been a member of the SGCA board of directors for seventeen years and have 
enjoyed every minute of it. While I will continue to be involved with the board, 
instead of serving in an officer capacity I plan to dote on my new granddaughter 
for the near future. Thank you for all of your involvement and feedback this past 
year. I know the SGCA is in good hands with Linda at the helm!

Are You Current On Your Dues?
Dale Rottschafer, Treasurer and co-editor
 Thank you to the 294 residents who have paid their $15 annual dues for 
2014. The SGCA does many things for our community that are not always 
listed as an activity. For example, we belong to CenCON (Centennial Council 
of Neighborhoods) and someone from SGCA regularly attends the meetings to 

stay up to date with potential changes to zon-
ing, traffic configurations, etc. The SGCA 
applied for, and received, matching funds 
from South Suburban Parks and Rec for elec-
trical improvements to the shelter at Clarkson 
Park that should be ready for Fun Fest. The 
Southglenn Country Club is struggling finan-
cially and the SGCA is trying to stay abreast 
of the situation and is sharing information 
with homeowners as it becomes available. By 
all means, remember the fun activities we do 
because we like to provide opportunities for 

the neighborhood to meet and greet each other to become closer. But please don’t 
forget the things we do (and that your dues support) that are less visible.

Southglenn Community Garage Sale
Dale Rottschafer, co-editor
 A big thank you to The Steller Group for spon-
soring this year’s neighborhood garage sale. We had 
over 40 households participate. The Steller Group 
provided banners and signs throughout the neighbor-
hood, created and printed maps of the participants for 
shoppers to locate the sales, placed ads in newspapers 
and online, and arranged for a charity to pick up any 
leftovers the day after the sale ended. We’ve received 
a lot of positive feedback about this year’s sale. If you 
have suggestions for how we can work to make next 
year’s sale even better, please don’t hesitate to let a 
board member know.
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Southglenn Civic Association 
PO Box 2024, Centennial, CO 80161-2024

OFFICERS:
Chairperson: Linda Nixon, 303-795-8083, landsnixon@msn.com
Vice-Chairperson: Susie Elmer, 720-629-4179, susieohle@yahoo.com
Secretary: Dora Cash, 303-794-8851, jim_dora_cash@yahoo.com
Treasurer: Dale Rottschafer, 303-761-4539, dalelrottschafer@hotmail.com
Historian: Sue Seitz, 303-798-1487, sseitz@du.edu
COMMITTEES:
CenCON: Theadus Duke, Dorothy Mauro
Membership: Linda Nixon
Newsletter Co-Editors: Chris Haller, Dale Rottschafer
BOARD MEMBERS:
Theadus Ann Duke: 303-794-5809
Chris Haller: 614-506-2892, christopherhaller@gmail.com
Dorothy Mauro: 303-798-2823, damauro@comcast.net

The Southglenn Reporter is published monthly by the Southglenn 
Civic Association. However, they skip the January issue.

News Articles
The deadline for news articles is the 20th of the month 

before the next month’s issue. Please email news articles to  
SGCivicAssoc@gmail.com. No endorsement of any product 
or service is implied or stated by its inclusion in the newsletter. 

Advertising
The deadline for advertisements is the 15th  

of the month for the next month’s issue.  

To place an ad, call Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499.
Email: getinfo@coloradolasertype.com 

To find ad rates and discounts, go to www.
ColoradoLasertype.com 

and click on the “Advertising Rates” link.
 Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a 
recommendation or endorsement by the publisher or the civic association of the 
goods or services offered therein. The opinions expressed in this newsletter are 
those of the individual authors and not of the civic association or the publisher. 
Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors intend to provide any professional 
service or opinion through this publication. 

SOUTHGLENN CIVIC ASSOCIATION, INC.
$15 Annual Dues for Jan. 1, 2014-Dec. 31, 2014
To join and/or support the SGCA, the annual dues are $15.00

Name(s): _______________________________________________

Street Address: _________________________________________

City, State, Zip Code: _____________________________________

Email Address: __________________________________________ 

Phone: ________________________________________________

o	YES! I am willing to volunteer with SGCA. Call me with options.

o	I would like to receive the Reporter electronically 
Number of years living in Southglenn: _______

o	YES, please list my teen’s name in the 
 Southglenn Reporter Teen Service Directory.

Here is the information (please check all that apply):
    Baby CPR  Pet  Lawn  Snow 
First Name & Last Initial: Sitting Certified Sitting Care Removal

_______________________ o	 o	 o	 o	 o

Phone: __________________  Age: ______

First Name & Last Initial:

_______________________ o	 o	 o	 o	 o

Phone: __________________ Age: ______

Make checks payable to Southglenn Civic Association (your cancelled 
check will be your receipt). Send this form and your check to:  
Southglenn Civic Association, PO Box 2024, Centennial, CO 80161. 
Please attach your ideas, comments and questions on a separate sheet.
Thank you for your involvement and support!

Centennial’s Senior Commission 
Needs You Too!
 The City of Centennial is currently accepting applications to 
fill openings on the Senior Commission. As an Advisory Board to 
City Council, the Senior Commission represents an understand-
ing of the concerns of senior citizens and their contributions, 
and encourages greater senior citizen participation in community 
issues. Applicants should be at least 60 years of age and residents 
of the City of Centennial. All terms are for a period of two years. 
Meetings are the second Tuesday each month from 3 p.m. to 5 
p.m. at the Centennial Civic Center located at 13133 E. Arapahoe 
Road. Application forms may be obtained on the City website, or 
from the City Clerk, 303-754-3302. The deadline for applying is 
Monday, July 14, 2014 at 5 p.m.

Splash Dash - Bigger and Better!
Dale Rottschafer
 On Sunday, June 8th the Second Annual Splash Dash 5k 
wound its way through the Southglenn neighborhood streets. The 
race started and ended in the west parking lot at Arapahoe High 
School. Over 500 registered to participate in the race - some 
serious participants finished the course in less than 20 minutes, 
and some leisurely walkers finished in slightly over an hour. The 
runners appreciated the many turns on the course and the few 
unexpected hills. The more laid back participants conversed and 
laughed and enjoyed the neighbors who brought out their hoses, 
sprinklers, squirt guns and slip-n-slides. A live band, Portabello 
Road, greeted race finishers. It was a terrific display of our awe-
some Southglenn community - those who live in it, and those 
who participate in it. Next year’s race is scheduled for Sunday, 
June 7th. Please plan to participate! The 5K event raised funds for 
Drennen’s Dream Foundation, an organization promoting swim-
ming pool safety established in memory of Drennen O’Melia, a 
Southglenn resident who drowned in a local pool four years ago. 
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Thefts From Vehicles, continued from page 2

Southglenn Country Club
Rick Chapman, President
 Here’s a brief update on our status. Our swim team is in operation with 
109 swimmers, including an increase in numbers at the younger ages; the 
golf leagues are competing; we’ve put a new youth golf policy in place; 
and the course is in fantastic condition. I can now report that our legal 
issues have been resolved, having recently signed the final confidential 
settlement agreements. As a result, no club members or home owners in 
Southglenn will be adversely affected.
 Despite this news and an improvement in our product, we experienced 
an unexpected decline in renewal memberships. We reviewed 200 remain-
ing potential returning membership units and found that 80 did not plan 
to rejoin. We typically experience some renewal loss, and we wanted to 
understand why folks weren’t returning, so we called them and discov-
ered that the reasons were varied, and included the following: We didn’t 
use the club; We’ve grown too old; Our children have grown up; We’ve 
moved; I have some health problems.
 Here are things we did not hear: We don’t like Southglenn; The course 
/ pool / facilities were in bad condition; The staff treated me poorly; The 
club just isn’t family friendly; The pool is too crowded and I can’t get a 
lounge chair.
 Hopefully you’re getting the picture that the staff provides a quality 
experience for the membership and our facilities are well managed. As a 
board we expect future growth however we need interim financial help. 
As members we appreciate SGCC and want what’s best for both the club 
and our surrounding neighborhood. This is the first step in what I expect 
to be an ongoing process to bring Southglenn back to prominence. In clos-
ing, please give what you can and keep the club alive. 
 If you are able to donate, all forms of payment will be gladly accepted 
at the club or by mail at 1489 E Easter Ave, Centennial, CO 80122.

continued on page 5

Local Organic Produce 
Still Available
Dale Rottschafer
 If you would like 
to enjoy a weekly 
delivery of organic 
foods grown and 
produced locally, 
you are not too late. 
One of our neigh-
bors has agreed to 
host a pick up location for the Grant Farms CSA 
(Community Supported Agriculture) on Easter Court, 
just off of Clarkson. Options include vegetables, fruit, 
eggs, mushrooms, tofu, cheese, goat milk, micro 
greens - additional offerings are still being added. 
Visit www.grantfarms.com for information. There is 
a “Click here to sign up” link on the home page. The 
pick-up site is “Denver - Centennial Easter Court.” 
Clicking “next” will display all of the various share 
options and prices. Deliveries started on June 25 and 
will continue until mid-December - and shares will 
be prorated for any deliveries you may have missed. 
If you have any questions about participation, please 
feel free to call me - 303-895-7139. Bon Appetit!
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 The Arapahoe County Sheriff’s Office (ACSO) has launched a 
Drug Drop Box Program that allows the public to safely and anony-
mously dispose of unused prescription and non-prescription drugs. The 
Arapahoe County Sheriff’s Office Drug Drop Box is intended to pro-
vide the public with a safe, convenient and responsible way to dispose 
of prescription and non-prescription medications. Statistics tell us that 
the main starting point for drug abuse is unused prescription drugs kept 
in a home. These unused medications can also cause accidental drug 
overdoses in children. We also recognize these medications can lead to 
groundwater contamination if flushed down a toilet. By using the Drug 
Drop Box, citizens can safely dispose of unwanted medications in a 
timely manner. The Sheriff’s Office will then arrange for the safe and 
legal destruction of the accumulated materials in conjunction with the 
U.S. Drug Enforcement Administration (DEA).
 The Drug Drop Box is located in the lobby of the Sheriff’s Office 
Headquarters Building, 13101 East Broncos Parkway, Centennial, CO. 
It is available to the public year-round during normal business hours 
(Monday through Friday, from 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.), excluding holi-
days. Please follow the below listed instructions to utilize this service:
 1.  All medications must be placed into a clear plastic zip-lock bag.
 2.  The bags will be screened at the lobby entrance for compliance.
 3.  Once screened, the bags may be placed into the Drug Drop Box 

located in the lobby.
 If you have any questions, you may contact Deputy Brian McKnight 
at 720-874-3750 or Deputy Scott Sickafoose at 720-874-4040 in the 
Sheriff’s Office Community Resources Section.

Sheriff’s Office Launches 
Drug Drop Box Program Arapahoe County Fair - July 24-27

 The County Fair is coming up fast. If you don’t 
plan to attend, perhaps you are interested in volunteer-
ing? Individuals and groups are needed each year to 
help make the Fair a success. Volunteers will fill a 
wide variety of positions, including fair ambassadors 
and greeters, exhibit hall hosts, contest judges, chil-
dren’s activity leaders, mascots and more. This is a 
great opportunity for teens and adults to get involved 
with their community, stay active, and do something 
unique and exciting this summer. Shifts generally last 
four hours, with breaks provided, and start times vary. 
Each volunteer receives a free T-shirt, refreshments and 
general admission to the Fair and unlimited carnival 
rides on the day(s) they work. We are currently taking 
applications to fill more than 600 positions. Volunteers 
must be 13 years or older. General volunteers will be 
asked to attend orientation on Wed., July 16, 4 – 6 p.m. 
or Sat., July 19, 10 – 11 a.m. at the Arapahoe County 
Fairgrounds, or by appointment. This is an opportunity 
to learn about your volunteer role, ask questions and 
pick up your Fair T-shirt and name badge. The dead-
line for applications is July 11. For more info, contact 
Volunteer Coordinator Carrie Olinger at colinger@
arapahoegov.com or 303-738-7938.
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$300 off
Exterior or Interior Painting

Special Thank You 
for Veterans: 

Additional

10% offAmerican family owned. 
15 years in business. 

10% discount for cash. 
Workmans Comp & Liability Insurance

Credit cards accepted

Multiple Home 
Discount

Fun Fest
August 5th, 5:30 p.m.

Clarkson Park
Come and enjoy an evening 

with your friends & neighbors.

Good Food

Derby & Antique Cars

Bouncy House

Crafts 

Fire & Police Visits 

Face Painting

Bike & Tricycle Parade 
(don’t for get to sign up)

 Gunny Sack Races & 
Hula Hoop Contests for all ages

 Raffle for members of SGCA
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Teen Services
 To add your teen’s name, please call Dale Rottschafer at 303-761-4539 
and leave the following information: your name, age, phone number and 
the categories you would like included. Categories: (B) Baby-sitting * 
Red Cross Cert. for CPR (L) Lawn care (S) Snow removal (P) Pet & 
House sitting. You must be a dues paying member of the Southglenn 
Civic Association to have your name listed. No recommendation or endorse-
ment of any of the names on this list is implied or stated by the homeowners asso-
ciation board or Colorado Lasertype.

Celeste B. 15 

Kyle B. 15 

Ellie B. 13 B*/P 

Ella C. 12 B/P 

Rose C. 14 B*/P 

Maddie E. B*/P 

Molly R. 12 P 

Connor S. 15 P/L/S 

Gabriella S. 17 B/P 

Nicholas S. 15 P/L/S 

Jack T. 13 P/S 

We Need You!
Linda Nixon, Incoming Chairperson
 While we added some new faces to our board last month, and 
elected officers this month, the SGCA still needs volunteers. It 
is volunteers that get the newsletter to doorsteps every month. 
Volunteers make Fun Fest that much more fun. Volunteers make 
Dumpster Day possible. Won’t you consider volunteering some 
of your time - either monthly to deliver some newsletters, or on 
an ad hoc basis for a specific neighborhood function? If you can 
help out, please let me know. You can reach me at 303-795-8083.

Fireworks are Illegal in Centennial
 The 4th of July is just around the corner and fireworks stands 
are popping up throughout the metro area. Please remember the 
sale, use or possession of all forms of fireworks is against the 
law in Centennial. This ban includes retail fireworks stands and 
the lighting of fireworks that may have been purchased legally 
outside of the city. Professional fireworks displays conducted by 
state licensed firework operators are allowed only with proper 
permits obtained from the appropriate fire protection district.
 Fireworks are defined very broadly in the Centennial ordi-
nance. It covers all forms of fireworks, including bottle rockets, 
sparklers and snakes. The fireworks ban will be enforced by the 
Arapahoe County Sheriff’s Office, along with local fire and code 
officials. The penalty for fireworks possession or sale is a maxi-
mum of $1,000 for each offense.

Karen Kaufman
Coldwell Banker Real Estate

HOW MAY I HELP YOU WITH
YOUR REAL ESTATE NEEDS?

SOUTHGLENN REAL 
ESTATE SPECIALIST

Selling Southglenn Since 1972. 
I appreciate your business and referrals. 

Personal Service Guaranteed.

Call your real estate specialist 
for real estate advice. 

Mobile: 303-905-8050
Office: 720-283-5883

karen.kaufman@coloradohomes.com
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Concrete & Masonry: Large & small jobs! 
Repairs, restoration & new projects. A+BBB! 
Professional, free estimates 720-343-9890.

TILE SETTER. No job too small. Over 30 
years experience. cjschutt@msn.com. Call 
John 720-271-8045

LOST ART TUCK POINTING. Brick & 
mortar restoration. Flagstone, stone walls, 
paitios, drives. BBB. (c)720-427-4060 or 
(h)303-794-2944.

Get Ready for Summer! Choose Optimal 
Health with Take Shape for Life. Call 720-
988-3237 or visit my website at http://dawn-
4help.tsfl.com 

CAFE DOLCE, YOUR BAKERY. We fea-
ture European baked goods and the Italian 
coffee ILLY. We are in the Cherry Knolls 
Shopping Center. Free WiFi, great parking! 
www.cafedolcecolorado.com See you soon! 

WINDOW CLEANING 303-292-0115

Haul it 4 less. Junk/Debris Removal 4 less. 
We take TV’s, Sofas, Chairs, & any junk & 
yard debris & Hot Tubs. Cheap appliance 
removal. Not much more than a roll off-we 
do labor.  Peter 303-249-1980.

CAPTAIN HONEY-DO! Handyman service.  
All my guys are firemen!  Flat hourly rates for 
most jobs. Fully automated or by phone. www.
CaptainHoneydo.com  or  Call 303-981-0615

Summer air duct cleaning & chimney clean-
ing.  Chimney repairs 10% off 7/299-7782.

Lone Wolf Sprinklers. 30+ yrs exp. Repairs 
and installs. Start ups & winterizing. Free est. 
Office: 720-362-2563, Cell: 720-934-6701.

Taylor’s Lawn Service. Mowing, sprin-
klers, landscaping maintenance, Spring 
Special!! Call Today! 720-308-5698

Mile High Lawn & Garden. Complete lawn 
care & landscaping. Free est. 3/908-4846.

Yard and Garden Design- discover the full 
beauty of your outdoor spaces. Call 303-
999-8228 or www.oakesgardendesign.com

Wallpaper, Painting & Color Consulting. 
I love to do it! 13 yrs exp. Refs. HEATHER 
303-884-6965

Drywall - Basement finishes - Remodeling. 
Years of exp. w/ refs. Gary 303-829-6363

PIANO LESSONS: Suzuki & Traditional 
Methods, Ages 3-Adults, Beginners-Adv., 
High Professional Standards & Fun, B.M., 
M.M., MTNA, CSMTA, SSMTA, CSA, SAA. 
303-798-7351.

ELECTRICIAN - Panel upgrades, trouble- 
shooting, remodels, outside lighting, any-
thing electrical for home or small commer-
cial project. Reliable, competitive pricing.
Member BBB, Lic/Ins., Noble Place Electric, 
303-803-8211, www.noble-electric.com

Small Paint Jobs Only 303-738-9203

Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighbor-
hood plumber for  14 yrs. Competitive rates.  
Free estimate. 720-422-8139

Highlands Pride Painting- 303-738-9203

HOUSECLEANING: Avail. morning or after-
noon. Use my products or yours. 30 yrs 
exp. Call Kathy Boehm 720-338-8066. 

Partylite Candles & Accessories. Contact 
Jan at 303-979-3880 or www.partylite.biz/
janderby 

Tree trimming & removal- Columbine Tree 
Svc. 303-979-5330. 41 yrs exp.

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET. 
Brand new in plastic. Retails $529, asking 
$265. Also, NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set. 
Retails $699, asking $385. 303-742-4860. 

A+ Home Improvement Services. Snow 
removal. Pro-painting (ext. & int.), gutter  & 
trim replacement & stucco. No job too small 
- we do it all! Basement & bath remodels, 
drywall repairs/texturing, decks, fencing,  
carpentry, doors, plumbing, electrical, tiles, 
carpeting & hrdwd flooring. BBB Member. 
Call A+ for fast, professional service every 
time. Steve, 303-979-7858. Major credit 
cards accepted. Refs., fully ins. & bonded. 
www.A-Plus-Home-Improvement.com

Tips for Dealing with Inclement, Winter Weather, continued from page 8

CLASSIFIEDS: The perfect way to advertise your small or large business! 
Ads are inexpensive and reach many homes! Call or email us today!

Classified ads are $3.00/line for 2014 (about 40 characters/line). Contact Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 or getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com 
to place an ad. To view our display ad prices, visit our website at www.ColoradoLasertype.com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is the  
15th of the month for the next month’s issue (i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th.

Anderson
Barela
Bogle
Brassfield
Brereton
Bustillos
Chinburg
Church
Coffman
Corson
Cross
Damon
DeSmet
Dibella
Douglass
Folkman
Ford
Griffin

Gupton
Haller
Hanbery
Honke
Ingle
Johnson
Joseph
Knickerbocker
Leaman
Lee
Lohringel
Lovejoy
Martin/Turner
Menger
Miles
Miller
Mock
Montenegro

Morgenee
Neish
Norman/Muller
Ongert
Ozmai
Powell
Ramlet
Russell
Schroeder
Seitz
Smolin
Stillwagon
Sugita
Watson
Williams
Williams/Welch
Yuds

Thank You Neighbors For 
Paying Your $15 SGCA Dues in June!

Dancing in the Streets - The Streets of Southglenn
6:30 - 8:00 in Commons Park
7/9 - Margarita Bros Band - your ticket to fun in the sun
7/23 - JV3 - Denver’s premier 90’s pop rock cover trio
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